Mr. and Mrs. Paul D. Marable, 1017 W. Main, Clarksville, Texas.

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Marable:

This morning I am in receipt of a letter dated August 20 from my son, Lt. Amon G. Carter, Jr. who is a Prisoner of War in Oflag 64, Germany. In this letter Amon Junior tells me that Lt. Paul D. Marable has just arrived from France and that he would appreciate my notifying you.

In the event you have not already been advised, this camp is located in the Polish Corridor about 100 miles south of Danzig near a little town named Schubin. From all information I have been able to gather, it is as good a permanent camp for prisoners of war as has been established, however they are where it is extremely cold and with practically no fuel, not too many clothes, and only food furnished by the Red Cross, which makes the winters very severe. Amon Junior has been a prisoner since February, 1943 and while it isn't very pleasant to think he will have to be a prisoner another winter, he probably has gotten somewhat accustomed to their living conditions and writes very optimistic and cheerful letters.

With the transportation pretty well disrupted, we have not been getting mail as promptly as was done in the past and in this letter Amon acknowledges a package sent him last March when they have been receiving them every two or three months. If there is any information that I may be able to give you in connection with packages or writing letters, please do not hesitate to call on me.

Yours very truly,

Mr. and Mrs. Paul D. Marable, 1017 W. Main, Clarksville, Texas.

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Marable:

This morning I am in receipt of a letter dated August 20 from my son, Lt. Amon G. Carter, Jr. who is a Prisoner of War in Oflag 64, Germany. In this letter Amon Junior tells me that Lt. Paul D. Marable has just arrived from France and that he would appreciate my notifying you.

In the event you have not already been advised, this camp is located in the Polish Corridor about 100 miles south of Danzig near a little town named Schubin. From all information I have been able to gather, it is as good a permanent camp for prisoners of war as has been established, however they are where it is extremely cold and with practically no fuel, not too many clothes, and only food furnished by the Red Cross, which makes the winters very severe. Amon Junior has been a prisoner since February, 1943 and while it isn't very pleasant to think he will have to be a prisoner another winter, he probably has gotten somewhat accustomed to their living conditions and writes very optimistic and cheerful letters.

With the transportation pretty well disrupted, we have not been getting mail as promptly as was done in the past and in this letter Amon acknowledges a package sent him last March when they have been receiving them every two or three months. If there is any information that I may be able to give you in connection with packages or writing letters, please do not hesitate to call on me.

Yours very truly,